## Mesa Regal Pickleball Club Have A Great Summer - March 26, 2017

Mesa Regal Website - <a href="www.mrpickleballclub.com">www.mrpickleballclub.com</a>
Mesa Regal Suggestion Box - email <a href="suggestion@mrpickleballclub.com">suggestion@mrpickleballclub.com</a>
Mesa Regal Online Reservation - <a href="www.holdmycourt.com/reserve2/mrpbc">www.holdmycourt.com/reserve2/mrpbc</a>

\*\* Reminder - as per Mesa Regal Park guidelines: children under the age of 18 MUST be under adult supervision while using any MRPark facilities....that means our pickleball courts too!!

Scheduled Play for this Week - Thank you for wearing your Name Badge!! This is the LAST WEEK for all scheduled play activities, many of which have already ended.

Monday - 6:00-8:00 Beginners Social (just drop in)

**Tuesday - 3:30-5:30 Interpark 4.0+ play** (courts 3-7)

Wednesday - 9:30-11:00 (Courts 1-7) 11:00-12:30 (Court 3) \*\*ladders draw is attached and on bulletin board.

-6:00-8:00 Beginners Social (just drop in)

THANKS TO ALL OUR SCHEDULED PLAY CO-ORDINATORS FOR PROVIDING SO MANY WORTHWHILE ACTIVITIES TO OUR CLUB MEMBERS....YOU ALL ROCK!!

All other scheduled play is finished for the year. Please follow the COURT ETIQUETTE guidelines posted on the courts, if people waiting, two games and off. Remember to invite people to play if there is no foursome!!

**NOTE:** As of April 15th, Simon will be stored for the season. He will be ready for a workout when we all come back in the fall. Thanks to Neil Ranson, Pat Porter and Jake Grandy for helping to put all equipment and supplies away in safe storage for the season.

## MESA REGAL PICKLEBALL EXECUTIVE - 2017-18

A goodbye and thank you to Jake Grandy, Nancy Stern and Russ Bracewell for their past service on our MRPBCLub Executive. A special thank you to Lorie Ranson who filled in for Donita Hougton on the Board while she was playing in New Zealand!!! You have all helped make our club what it is today. Welcome to Chuck Borcher, Pat Porter (rejoining the executive....thank you Pat!!!), Jacquee Ware and Ron Colwill who will be joining Donita Houghton on our executive. Please welcome your new Board members for the 2017-18 Pickleball season whose specific responsibilities of President, Vice President, Treasurer, Secretary and Member at Large will be determined by the new Executive as stated in our club bylaws.

This is a great team who will continue to build on the fabulous events and programs that are currently running in our club. Congratulations and thank you for volunteering your time.

## VOLUNTEERS 2016-17

We do have a great club and it is because of all our members who volunteer their time to make things run smoothly and show leadership in programs, activities and events around the club. We thank all our committee chairpersons this season.

Tournament - Nancy Stern & Jay Murphy

Social - Katie Hicks

Scheduling (& online reservations) - Alison Pelletier

Maintenance - Neil Ranson

Training - Nancy Stern

Website/Membership - Mary Eggleston

Each of the committee chair people have a great team of volunteers to support them, help them do their jobs and make Mesa Regal Pickleball Club a great place to be. As well, we have many of our members volunteering to co-ordinate scheduled play or helping in other areas. Thanks to all the chairpersons, co-ordinators, their teams and all our members who volunteered their time for a great year. If our membership continues to grow as it has in the past four years, 2017-18 is looking to continue to be a HUGE success.

## RECYCLING CANS 2016-17 - Finished for the season!!

Thanks to all our membership for collecting cans from your friends and neighbours. Not only do we help our environment but we collect funds for our club. THANKS FOR DRINKING...ha ha! A special thank you to Kathy and Dan Hobbs & Ken Smith who moved all the cans to storage, located a recycling center that was still open with money and arranged for the trucks to take the cans to the depot. Also thanks to Jim Pelletier, Bob Calver, Mike Fauchoux & Pat Gaffney for volunteering their time and their trucks to transport the cans and risk their lives at the recycling depot..ha ha.



That's all for this season folks....keep positive, keep smiling and happy playing!!!!

See you in the fall!!